

# ISCH Junior Field Competition Committee

Minutes

15 April 2015

6:10pm

ICU Stadium

TYPE OF MEETING	Ordinary Committee Meeting
ATTENDEES	Wes Johnston (ISCH Board Member), Darren Fowles (Chairperson), Mark Campbell (Registrar), Jan Massie (Secretary/ <i>APJHC</i> Delegate), Wendy & Tamara Thorburn ( <i>AP Flames</i> Delegates), Jodie Howard ( <i>Dapto</i> Delegate), Kath Tibbotts (Fixtures/ <i>Kiama</i> Delegate), Andrew McGeechan ( <i>Kiama</i> Delegate), Pat Preeo ( <i>University</i> Delegate), Anthony Gibson (Fairy Meadow Delegate), David Rieck ( <i>West's Illawarra</i> Delegate)

## Agenda Items

- 1 **WELCOME** Darren Fowles welcomed everyone to the meeting. He encouraged everyone to stay on track and finish meeting on time.
- 2 **APOLOGIES** Danielle Ford (*Gerringong*), Cheryl Cohen (*Railway Greys*)
- 3 **Minutes of the previous meeting** Date: 2 March 2015  
**Amendments to the Minutes**
  - I. U11's – 25 minute halves
  - II. U15 and U18 Girls – 25 minute halves
  - III. U13, U15 and U18 Mixed – 30 minute halves

4	Business arising from the previous minutes		
ACTION ITEMS		PERSON RESPONSIBLE	DEADLINE
» Junior Clubs to provide a contact list to Junior Secretary		All clubs	19/5/15
Outcome			
Contact sheet to be completed			
5	<b>Duty Teams</b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>responsibilities</li></ul>		
<ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>Duty teams to collect sheets</li><li>Clubs to provide 1<sup>st</sup> aid equipment for their teams</li><li>Venue to supply ice</li></ul>			
6	<b>Match Sheets</b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>result</li><li>blank sheets availability</li><li>physical collection of match result sheets</li><li>electronic submission of match results sheets</li></ul>		
<ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>New forms being designed</li><li>Match sheets are being submitted in poor condition – names missing etc<ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>Need to improve or there will be consequences</li></ul></li></ul>			
7	<b>General Communication Pathways</b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>Access to Contact details of all clubs - or lack of that</li><li>Lack of communications and response to emails</li></ul>		
<ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>Junior clubs to provide a contact list</li></ul>			

8	<b>Player Registrations</b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>• <b>playing list (Grading's). Please send them back to Mark Campbell or bring them Wednesday night please.</b></li><li>• <b>List of U7's and U9's</b></li></ul>		
	<ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>• Junior clubs able to regrade 5 times in season</li><li>• Grading lists sent to Mark - done</li></ul>		
9	<b>Draws and Field Bookings</b>		
	<ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>• UOW/CR/LM will be done tonight and forwarded to Wes</li><li>• Sought feedback – explained the odd U13's game – not aligned with U11 and U15's; Championships using turf<ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>◦ Clubs appeared happy with explanation</li><li>◦ Clubs asked to go through draw and notify of any problems/changes they would like</li></ul></li></ul>		
10	<b>Minkies game time and organisation</b>		
11	<b>U15 girls comp - length of season?</b>		
	<ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>• Feels the season is too long (Uni)<ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>◦ Discussed options: Super 9's –COD format (full field), 7 a side (across field)</li><li>◦ Clubs involved felt they would not have a competition based on the above</li><li>◦ Competition to stay as it is</li><li>◦ Review for 2016</li></ul></li><li>• Alternative game of hockey</li><li>• Minimum age to be introduced<ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>◦ Need to manage risks</li></ul></li></ul> <p><b>Recommendation to the Board:</b></p> <p>The Board implement a minimum playing age in the U15 Girls competition. The Committee recommends 12 years of age and above. Players under 12 would require a parental waiver and approval from the Committee</p>		
12	<b>Feedback on U18 girls comp</b>		
	<ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>• 4 clubs involved</li><li>• Uni girls are using this as their only game and would not necessarily lay hockey if not for this competition. They ae enjoying playing with their peers</li><li>• Wests and Rail are using this competition as an extra game</li><li>• Problems:<ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>◦ Unable to provide umpires</li><li>◦ Playing time and turf availability</li><li>◦ Hockey not being promoted in schools – no new players</li></ul></li></ul>		
13	<b>Judiciary structure and procedures</b>		
<b>Illawarra South Coast Junior Clubs Judiciary Delegates - Contacts (2015)</b>			
Club	Name	Phone Contact	Email
Albion Park Juniors	Jan Massie	0413 842 438	janmassie@bigpond.com
Avondale			
Dapto	Jodie Howard	0418 262 701	sjbkhow@bigpond.net.au

Fairy Meadow	Anthony Gibson	0407 556 208	Anthony.gibson@bluescopesteel.com
FigDerra			
Flames	Sarah Elliot	0412 240 179	sgillard69@yahoo.com.au
Gerringong	Danielle Ford	0412 300 857	fordee12@bigpond.com
Kiama	David Brookfield	0431 513 169	David.Brookfield@det.nsw.edu.au
Railway Greys	Cheryl Cohen	0412 041 691	mgadservices@shoal.net.au
Shoalhaven	Mel Boundy		
University	Pat Preeo		
Wests Illawarra	Jonathan Castle	0422 007 748	Jonathan.Castle@bluescopesteel.com
<ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>• Darren looking at judiciary documents</li><li>• Put in structural procedures</li><li>• Not happy with the structure on 1<sup>st</sup> judiciary</li><li>• Any recommendations to be sent to Darren</li></ul>			
14	Umpire organisation and development		
<ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>• List of umpires who want to umpire U15and U18 girls competitions</li><li>• Use a development strategy</li><li>• Umpiring numbers down from last year</li><li>• Wests – 10; Dapto – 3; AP – 5; FM – 11; Uni – 6; Gerringong – 1; Kiama – 1; Flames – 2</li><li>• New umpires need assistance</li><li>• Appointments to be put on a 'social media network'– Chloe and Darren</li><li>• Junior umpires forum – 30 April 7pm</li></ul>			
15	New Business		
<ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>• Board will review all processes an seeking feedback from committees<ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>○ What worked/ what needs to be improved</li><li>○ Make the association work better</li></ul></li><li>• Uni (Pat Preeo) apologised for the state of the Uni field in previous round<ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>○ Automated toilet doors are permanently locked</li><li>○ Scoreboard broken/need new remote – IDH need to put pressure on URAC to fix scoreboard</li></ul></li></ul>			
16	Next Meeting Date	To be advised	
17	Meeting Closed	7:50 PM	

Jan Massie  
Secretary  
ISH Junior Competition Committee